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Celebrating  
   

50 Years As  
   

Aldersgate  
   

1969-2019 
 

ß February 2, 1969 - Vote taken by two congregations to unite as one 
fellowship of believers. 

ß April 27, 1969 - First service Faith United Methodist (formerly Second 
Evangelical United Brethren) and Wesley Memorial United Methodist came 
together to worship as Aldersgate United Methodist Church.  

ß June 15, 1969 - Service officially recognizing Aldersgate United Methodist 
Church as a new church.  

ß April 12, 1970 - Groundbreaking Ceremony for the Sanctuary and East Wing 
addition. 

ß September 13, 1970 - Cornerstone Laying Ceremony for the Sanctuary and 
East Wing addition. 

ß May 2, 1971 - Consecration Service for the new Sanctuary. 

ß May 20,1990 - Groundbreaking Ceremony for the Fellowship Hall and West 
Wing addition. 

ß May 19, 1991 ï Consecration Service for the Fellowship Hall and West Wing 
addition. 
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THE LEADERSHIP OF ALDERSGATE 

Harvey Elder, Chair of Church Council 

Beth Duvall, Vice Chair of Council 

Linda Jacob, Chair Board of Trustees 

Kent Springman, Vice Chair of Trustees 

Larry Raffensberger, Secretary of Trustees 

Bob Dugan, Treasurer of Trustees 

Dave Yoder, Chair of StaffïParish Relations 

Toni Nalesnik, Co-Chair of Finance 

Ryan Wilt, Co-Chair of Finance 

Ed Yohn, Chair of Endowment 

Denny Cathcart, Stewardship Chair 

Jeff Lewis, Co-Lay Leader 

Kevin Hoffman, Co-Lay Leader 
 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Reverend Rick Smith, Lead Pastor  
 

MINISTRY STAFF 

Judy Sterner, Congregational Care 

Kristin Titzell, Childrenôs Ministry Coordinator 

Lynne Ciepiela, Preschool Director 

Annie Childs, Teaching Assistant 

Chris Schaeberle, Teaching Assistant 
 

WORSHIP STAFF 

Jim Young, Director of Music  

Dick Sultner, Organist 

Nick Curry, Interim Contemporary Worship  
Leader 

 

OPERATIONS STAFF 

Sheila McConville, Office/Communications Mgr. 

Sherry Smith, Membership/Finance Secretary  

Bill Ilyes, Sexton 
 
 

397 Tyler Run Road, York, PA 17403 
Web-site: www.aldersgateyork.com 
Facebook: AldersgateYork 
Twitter: @aldersgateyork 
Phone: 717-854-4276 

Church Office Hours: 9AM to 4PM 
Days of Operation: Monday - Thursday 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
 

Sharon 
Whitmore 
completed 
courses to 
become a 
Certified Lay 
Servant. 

Aldersgate Church has been especially blessed 
by the faithful service of Sherry Smith in the 

office for the past 20 years! 
What a milestone! Thank you Sherry! 

 

Several years ago a very young Katie Craven 
asked her mother, Kim, ñWhy would Mrs. Smith 
want to work at the church?ò  Why indeed.  For so 
many reasons it has been a joy and a blessing to 
ñworkò here.  I have learned to love people that I 
thought I couldnôt love. I have witnessed the 
spiritual growth of so many members, not to 
mention staff members!  I have seen person after 
person step up to use their talents and gifts to 
support this family of faith called Aldersgate. I have 
learned to trust that God has a plan and that things 
always do work out for the best when we wait for 
His leading.  I have had the privilege of laughing 
and crying, visiting and serving our people.  I have 
grown in my own walk with the Lord because of 
your care and support.  God has richly blessed me 
in my work here, more than I could ever give back.  
Thank you.        

Sherry Smith 

Janice Baughman 
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I canôt believe we are at the end of another school year!  Time flies when youôre having fun!  It has been a 
wonderful year of joy and learning.  The month of May will be a busy one at Preschool.  We will begin the 
month celebrating one of the most important people in the childrenôs livesðtheir mother!  During this 
special time, the children will be guided to give thanks to God for the wonderful people in their lives and 
show mom just how much they appreciate her! 
 
We will then have some ñFun in the Sunò; learning about the beach, ocean animals and the summer 
season.  Our school year will conclude with our 4ôs Class End of Year Program on Wednesday, May 22nd, 
at 7pm in the Fellowship Hall where the children will be singing some of their favorite songs.   
 
We are very excited for the changes coming this summer with the renovations of the Preschool rooms!  We 
would like to thank all of those who have been working so hard to make this happen! 
 
The Preschool will be hosting two fundraisers. One will be on Tuesday, April 30th from 4-8pm at Panera 
Bread (Queen Street) and the other will be on Thursday, May 16th from 4-9pm at Infinitoôs Pizza 
(Queen Street). Please join us for dinner and help us raise funds to support our Preschool Ministry at 
Aldersgate. See the fliers below for details. 
 
We still have a few openings for next year! So please help spread the word about our Ministry to friends 
and family!  Next yearôs rates and hours are listed above. I am happy to answer any questions prospective 
families may have about our Preschool or schedule a tour of our facility. 
 

Blessings for a safe summer! 
 
Lynne Ciepiela, Preschool Director                                            lynne.ciepiela@aldersgateyork.com                     717-843-8292 

New schedule for 2019/2020 
 

2ôs:  9-10:30am Wednesday only ($45/mth)  
3ôs:  9:15-11:15am Tuesday and  Thursday ($100/mth) 
4ôs: 12:15ï2:45pm Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday ($135/mth) 

 

(Scholarship Applications are available.) 
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Membership Musings  

Submitted by Sherry Smith 
 

He lives!!  What a glorious Easter season we 

experienced!  Members 

of our Worship Design 

Team, Pastor Rick, our 

musicians and many, 

many others planned 

and executed so many 

varied worship 

experiences for us 

during Lent and Holy 

Week, culminating in a 

meaningful celebration 

of the Resurrection of 

Jesus on a glorious Easter Day!  Though I did 

not attend it, I heard the Easter Sunrise Service 

was especially meaningful when the sun broke 

through the clouds.  Thank you to all who made 

this Holy season so special.  It was great to see 

faces weôve missed among us again. We are a 

blessed people to serve a Risen Savior! 

 

Two of our members recently claimed the 

promises of Jesus for a resurrected life with 

Him.  Bruce Slaybaugh, husband of Loretta, 

passed to his eternal  life on April 12th.  The life 

of this extraordinary man, with a smile and a 

good word for everyone, was celebrated at 

Aldersgate on April 18th.  Then on April 22nd, 

Wayne Mundis, husband of Colleen, began his 

new life with his Savior.  Wayne was a man 

with faith larger than any trial in this life, and his 

influence on so many will be realized for years 

to come.  How blessed we were to share in the 

life of these two great saints of our church!   
 

It was exciting to see all the new faces along 

with old friends who attended the Pancake 

Breakfast and Easter Egg Hunt.  This annual 

tradition for families was well planned by Kristin 

Titzell. Special thanks goes to Sharon and 

Dave Smith for coordinating the preparation of 

the food and set-up; and to all those who filled 

eggs, served food, painted faces, hid eggs, 

cleaned up, etc.  Our active youth group, 

otherwise known as the J-Walkers, was a very 

visible part of this event. What an active family 

of faith we have here where these events are 

so well supported!  

 

The Earth Day Celebration following the 

breakfast was equally impressive!  Recycling, 

planting pansies, building bird houses, sorting 

your generous donations to local mission 

partners, the very interesting info about bees 

and their value.  It was a great day!  Many 

thanks also to our Cub Scouts and all the 

volunteers who cleared out planting beds and 

mulched them so our grounds were in beautiful 

shape for the celebrations.  Because of all that 

was happening, we could celebrate 

Thanksgiving in April! 

 

Of course, we want to recognize those 

birthday people for the month of May.  We 

have two members who are having milestone 

birthdays ï Dorothy Suder who will be 100 

years on May 9th and Hazel McGurk, who 

will be 101 on May 19th!  God has certainly 

blessed them with a long life.  Others 

celebrating birthdays in May are: Vangie Turner 

on May 9th; Ray Butcher on May 11th; Gus 

Williams on May 13th; Ruth King on May 20th; 

Joyce Plum also on the 20th; and Carolyn 

Reever on May 21st.  Addresses for these  

members are posted on the bulletin board 

across from the Member Mailboxes, along with 

the full listing of May Member Birthdays. 

 

May also brings the celebration of the 50th 

Anniversary of Aldersgate Church!  Be sure 

to join us in worship the weekend of May 4th 

and 5th to honor the vision of our founding 

members and the God who has so richly 

blessed the ministry of Aldersgate Church for 

these 50 years. 
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OLDER 
ADULTS 

 

Submitted by 
Karen Julian 

 
 

Older Americans Month was established in 1963.  At 

that time only 1.7 million living Americans had lived to 

their 65th birthday; whereas in 2015, there were 7.8 

million. Historically, Older Americans Month has been 

a time to acknowledge the contribution of past and 

present elderly persons in our country, especially the 

veterans. Now the month is celebrated with 

ceremonies, events, fairs and other such activities. 

 

Every May the Administration for Community Living 

leads the Nation's observance of Older Americans 

Month. The theme for 2019 is Connect, Create, 

Contribute.  May each of us take time to look at the 

way we spend our days, and find new ways to 

participate.  It could make a difference in someone 

else's life, as well as our own. 
 

 "Anyone who thinks they are too small to make a 
difference has never tried to fall asleep with a 
mosquito in the room." Todd Whitman 

 

 

 

MAY ACTIVITIES 
 

CARD PLAYERS - On Thursday, May 9th from 1:30-

3:30pm; join others in the Gathering Place for a 

friendly card game, just for fun. New players are 

always welcome.  To learn more, contact Ray Gilbert 

(raynorgil@aol.com), Ruth Minnich, or call the 

Church Office at 717-854-4276. 
 

BOOK READERS - On Tuesday, May 21st at 1pm; join 

others in the Parlor to discuss the book Little Fires 

Everywhere  by Celeste Ng.  For more information 

contact Karen Julian  (kmjulian1@comcast.net), or 

just show up. 
 

 

 

Instead of ignoring older Americans, take some 
time in May to appreciate their history and 

stories. Reach out to a senior citizen and enrich 
your own life.  

The W.E.L.L.. ό²Ŝǎǘ 9ƴŘ [ƻŎŀƭ [ƛƴƪύ 

Submitted by Ray Gilbert 
 

Suggested donations during May are  

Personal Care Items such asé 

shampoo, razors, or body wash. 

 

Items may be donated through the collection bin 

in the West Lobby.  If you are interested in 

helping to get the donated items to The W.E.L.L. 

or would like more information about this Ministry, 

please contact Ray Gilbert. (raynorgil@aol.com) 

 

The W.E.L.L. was created 

by the Susquehanna 

Conference  of the United 

Methodist Church to 

provide items to persons  

or families in emergency 

need. It is currently located 

at Union Lutheran Church 

on West Market Street and supported by many 

York Area churches and service groups. 

 

 

 

We will be honoring Pastor Rickôs Ministry at 

Aldersgate on Sunday, June 2nd, 

beginning at noon in the Fellowship Hall.  

Lunch will be provided for all who wish to 

attend.  Therefore, we are taking 

reservations for lunch so we know for 

how many to prepare. 
 

Following lunch, there will be a time of 

celebration and sharing. If you wish to share 

your thoughts and thanksgivings in writing, 

through a card or personal note, you may 

bring it that day or drop it off in the office to 

Sheila or Sherry during the week.  You may 

sign-up via the Connection Card or call the 

office 717-854-4276. 
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The theme for the Preschool Sunday School 
classes will be ñHop To It ~ God can help 
us do really big 
things.ò Preschoolers 
will learn how God will 
help them as they are 
faced with big things in 
their lives, just as God helped Solomon; 
Joshua; Moses and his brother Aaron; and 
David with Goliath. 
 

The theme for the Elementary Classes will be 
ñMud Run ~ Make it Through the 

Mayhem.ò Students will 
see the connection 
between perseverance and 
Godôs Character, as shown 
through Godôs Big Story. 

 

The óBottom Lineô for this monthôs lessons: 
§ Keep going because God is with you. 
§ You can choose joy when life gets hard. 
§ God can help you let go of what is holding you 
back. 

§ Keep going because of what Jesus did for you.  
 

Thank you to our dedicated Sunday School 
Teachers who demonstrate every week their 
faithfulness to help our children understand 
the love of God. 

It is so exciting to report that 235 people 
attended the Pancake Breakfast and, about 
half of those families currently do not 
regularly attend Aldersgate Church!  We will 
continue to reach out and invite them to 
connect with AUMC. 
 

Thank you to everyone who made the 2019 
Pancake Breakfast and Easter Egg Hunt a 
success!  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

A special thank you to: 
§ Sharon Smith for leading the breakfast 

preparations. 

§ Peggy and Bob Morgan for leading the crafts. 

§ Lisa Murr for leading the face painting and the 
J-Walkers (Youth) in serving.   

ROAR! Life is Wild ~ God is Good 
Registration opens June 1st! 
AldersgateYork.com/vbs2019 

 

Those willing to join in the fun and serve in 
any capacity to help fill the many areas of 
need are asked to please contact Kristin 
Titzell. We will be seeking material donations 
as we get closer to VBS. 

Students will remain in their current class/
grade until the beginning of September. 
 

Summer classes 
§ Child Care 
§ Preschool (2-5 years old) 
§ Elementary (Kindergarten ï 5th Grade)  
 

The summer is a great time to really connect 
with students. Even though some of the 
classes are smaller, two Safe Sanctuary 
Certified Teachers are needed to serve each 
week. Would you offer to serve over the 
summer months so our ñschool-year 
Sunday School teachersò could take a 
break? Please contact Kristin Titzell if you 
are willing to help.  
 

Please seriously consider being a part of this 
integral ministry. 

Childrenõs Ministry 
Submitted by Kristin Titzell, Childrenôs Ministry Coordinator 

Kristin.Titzell@aldersgateyork.com 
717-854 -4276  

Sunday School in May  

Pancake Breakfast and Easter Egg Hunt  

Pancake Breakfast and Easter Egg Hunt 
(Continued)  

Vacation Bible School  
 July 15th - 19th 

8:30-11:30am 

Childrenõs Sunday School  
WILL CONTINUE INTO THE SUMMER !  

file:///C:/Users/Volunteer/Downloads/AldersgateYork.com/vbs2019
mailto:Kristin.Titzell@aldersgateyork.com
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Recognizing the Older American  
Submitted by Judy Sterner 

How do you recognize an Older American? 

Is it the gray hair (AKA as Wisdom Highlights), 

the pristinely clean car, the very exact method 

of driving that clean car, the fact that the car 

never goes faster than 35 mph, the electric 

scooter that mows down everyone in its path,  

the story about walking six miles to school in a 

blizzard, or éé..No! No! No! 

RECOGNIZING the Older American means 

being aware (of their contributions and 

sacrifices), paying attention (to their needs 

and dreams), listening (to their stories of 

sacrifice and hardship), validating (their 

triumphs and victories), hugging (gently 

because they can be frail), smiling back (even 

when you donôt understand what they said), 

asking questions (to learn more from them), 

nodding yes (in understanding when you 

realize all they have done), and thanking 

them (because they are national treasures). 

Just as we publicly recognize the service and 

sacrifice of our Veterans in the Armed 

Services, consider Older Americans as 

Veterans of Life with their own stories of 

heroism and sacrifice, hardships and 

adventures.  Count the accumulated years of 

experience and wisdom of those sitting in our 

pews, calculate the number of lives they have 

touched by their faith and their service, and 

figure out exactly what we owe them. Without 

them, we would not be here! And while we 

ñYoung Folksò think we know 

EVERYTHING, a few minutes with an Older 

American shows us how much we have to 

learn! 

Prayer undergirds everything we do. 
There is a special power released when 
people come together to study and pray.  

 

Prayer groups will be formed in May. 
 

  (Schedule to be determined by those participating.) 

Options for Prayer Group Meetings. 
§ Tuesday morning 
§ Thursday afternoon 
§ Friday morning 

 

Interested? 
 

Contact Karen Julian (kmjulian1@comcast.net) 
Church Office (717-854-4276) 

Indicate which option suits your schedule best. 

 
ñMotherôs Dayò 
became an official 
U.S. holiday in 1914 
and though it is no 
surprise how 
commercialized it 
has become, the 
meaning and intent 
of the day remains. 
 

The term ñmotherò has many definitions. May we 
each take time to reflect on whom God has placed 
in our lives to fulfill that ñmotherò role. Be it 
spiritually, physically, emotionally, relationally, or 
however else that role was met. May we also 
reflect on those to whom we were a ñmotherò to 
over the years in our journey thus far.  
 
Consider reaching out to those that come to mind 
on this day. Donôt hesitate. Simply respond. Let 
them know the impact they have had on your 
lifeðwhether you were the receiver or the giver. 
ñA word aptly spoken is like apples of gold in  
settings of silver.ò Proverbs 25:11 (NIV)  
 

 

Happy Motherôs Day to all those who have 
selflessly and tirelessly shaped our 

society. 

ñRemember the days of old; consider the years 
of many generations; ask your father, and he 
will show you, your elders, and they will tell 

you.ò  Deuteronomy 32:7 (ESV) 


